
MLS Insight: RMLS™ Committees
in Action

This post is part of MLS Insight, a series about governance
issues at RMLS™.

The four standing committees that exist to ensure that RMLS™
has  practitioner  input  into  decisions,  planning,  and
regulation  are  the  Technology,  Forms,  Rules,  and  Hearings
Committees. The RMLS™ Board of Directors can also create a
task force to focus on a particular topic. Recent examples
include the Lockbox System Task Force and the Office Exclusive
Task Force, both disbanded as their job was completed. There
is currently no active task force.

The Chairman of the RMLS™ Board selects the committee chairs,
and the board confirms their appointment at the first meeting
of the year. Our bylaws wisely require that all committee
chairmen be on the RMLS™ Board of Directors, which results in
direct input back and forth between the Board of Directors and
the  committees.  The  committee  chair  selects  the  committee
members, who serve for one year.

The  Technology  Committee  reviews  software  and  services  of
potential  use  to  RMLS™  subscribers  and  may  recommend
systemwide products to the board for approval. The most recent
instances of products recommended by the Technology Committee
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are RatePlug and New Home Source. The Technology Committee
also acts as a resource for evaluating improvements to the
RMLSweb system. A new role of the committee this year is the
Technology Forum, which are invitational presentations about
technology offerings for the brokerage community. The 2014
Chairman of the Technology Committee is Dale Chumbley.

The Forms Committee reviews all suggestions about changes to
RMLS™ Listing Input Sheets, working to make the listing data
we collect both rich and relevant. The Forms Committee was on
hiatus last year in order to allow our development department
unbroken time to work on the browser and tablet compatibility
project. A forms change requires changes to many parts of the
system, including all reports, all searches, and Listing Load,
so it is always a formidable task. The 2014 Chairman of the
Forms Committee is Maureen Bonfiglio.

The Rules Committee has two main functions. It reviews all
formal complaints which allege violations of the RMLS™ Rules
and Regulations, and has the power to impose sanctions. There
were six formal complaints filed in 2013, and the committee
imposed fines totaling $650 in three of those cases. The Rules
Committee also discusses potential changes to the Rules and
Regulations  and  makes  recommendations  to  the  Board  of
Directors. The 2014 Chairman of the Rules and Regulations
Committee is Rick Jenkins.

The  Hearings  Committee  exists  in  case  the  recipient  of  a
sanction by the Rules Committee requests a hearing. Hearings
are conducted in substantial accordance with the procedures
applicable  to  REALTOR®  Professional  Standards  hearings.  No
hearings were requested in 2013. The 2014 Chairman of the
Hearings Commitee is Mark Meek.

Next month we will cover the prioritization process for in-
house development of the RMLSweb system decisions. If you have
questions  you  would  like  to  have  answered  about  RMLS™
governance or operation, I encourage you to post a comment to
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this blog.


